June 2, 2015

The regular meeting of the Mayor Protem and the Board of the Town of Bentonia was
called to order at 6:00 p.m. by Mayor Protem Kim Sligh. The following members were
present Trey Burton, Clint Lancaster and Greg Shaffer. Absent were Adam Brooks and
Mayor Kim Tyer. Also present was Police Chief Jason Bright, Fire Chief Gary Taylor,
Clerk Cannon Williams and members of the Bentonia Fire Dept, citizens and visitors.

Mayor Protem asked the clerk to read the minutes and bills. Motion was made by Clint
Lancaster to adopt the minutes and bills and was seconded by Trey Burton. Motion Passed

Mayor Protem asked George Varner to speak to the Board. Mr. Varner told the Board he
is working on having a Commercial Big Truck Salvage. Where the old saw mill was.
Motion was made by Clint Lancaster to have the big truck salvage and was seconded by
Trey Burton. Motion passed

Candice Burton asked the Board If she can get a speed bump by her house. Motion was
made by Clint Lancaster to have speed bump placed and was seconded by Greg Shaffer.
Motion passed

Bids for the lagoon were brought to the Board for the sewer line a motion was made by
Trey Burton to accept W.S. Hancock in the amount of $6500.00 and was seconded by Greg
Shaffer. Motion passed

A CD is up for renewal in the amount of $119,710.23 a motion was made by Trey Burton to
take the CD out and place in checking account and was seconded by Greg Shaffer. Motion
passed

The sprayer was brought up for discussibn and Greg said that he would have it back at
Town Hall.

Jason spoke to the Board letting them know that the water leak at Dennis Burrell was fixed
and he went over with the Board about Radio for the Police Station that will soon need to
be updated

A motion was made by Trey Burton to send Jason to the Police Chief conference on the
coast and was seconded by Clint Lancaster. Motion passed

The Board told Jason to get quotes on a pressure washer and to check with Jeff to see if we
have acid for the sewer lines

The Mayor Protem called for any other business to come before the board. Trey Burton
made a motion to adjourn the meeting and Greg Shaffer seconding the motion. Motion
passed and the meeting adjourned.



Cannon Williams, City Clerk Kim Sligh, Mayor Protem



